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Commodoreôs Report - Bill Dils  
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M A Y           
C A L E N D A R : 

> 5/6 - Pre-Opening 
Day Social 

> 5/7 - Opening Day 

> 5/11 - Board     
Meeting 

> 5/18 - General    
Meeting 

> 5/20 - 5/22 -  Viking 
Fest Poulsbo Cruise 

> 5/27 - 5/30 - Tacoma 
Memorial Day Cruise 

tains sections in this Sound 

Waves for details. 

 

A big THANK YOU to Pat 

Hansen who has scrubbed, 

cleaned, replaced canvas 

and sewn seat covers in 

preparation for the Midnight 

Sun to be this yearõs PSYC 

Bridge vessel. I am looking 

forward to an excellent day 

on the water. 

 

Safe boating to you all and 

may the sun shine on you 

always! 

We have set our clocks 

ahead and it looks like 

spring is coming our way. 

What a beautiful 68 degree 

day we had yesterday 

(Saturday 4/23). Sue and I 

got some stuff done in our 

yard and some plants 

rooted in the soil, still lots to 

do. Letõs hope we have 

more of the same kind of 

weather for the Spring Work 

Party and Opening Day. 

 

The April dinner meeting 

was well attended even with 

the fact 20 or so members 

were on the High Seas at 

GAFIA. I hope everyone had 

a great time. Thank you to 

all who came and thanks to 

Susan and the rest of the 

dinner crew for a great 

meal. 

 

There are some great 

cruises and socials coming 

in May, along with Opening 

Day weekend.  

 

Please set aside April 30th 

to help at the clubs Spring 

Work Party. I hope to see a 

lot of you there. See the 

Vice Commodores, Rear 

Commodore and Fleet Cap-

  

 

 

Just a reminder that the 

new gates and door locks 

are in place.   If you want a 

key card or key fob Pat Han-

sen will be glad to provide 

one to you for a $5 deposit. 

Thanks to Pat and Garry 

Moore for their hard work 

on this project. 

 

Hereõs wishing you all a very 

nice May and a great start 

to the 2011 Boating Sea-

son. 

Here we are itõs already May 

and boating season is offi-

cially open!  One thing we 

donõt have to worry about is 

having enough water. Hope-

fully the rains will stop soon.   

 

By the time you read this 

the work party in prepara-

tion for Opening Day will 

have come and gone.  

Thanks to all the club mem-

bers who volunteer their 

Saturday to jump in and do 

the heavy work. Itõs amazing 

what a group of dedicated 

people can accomplish in a 

day. 

 

Like many of us on the 

bridge I missed the April 

general meeting. I was sorry 

to miss the meeting but the 

GAFIA cruise was so worth 

it!  Thereõs nothing like be-

ing with your friends on the 

water and not having to be 

first mate, skipper, or cook. 

David and Nancy Morton 

really made this event a 

success. Thanks to them for 

all of their efforts to coordi-

nate and communicate the 

plans for the cruise. 
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Vice Commodoreôs Report - Peggy Allen  

M A Y        
B I R TH D A Y S:  

5/1 - Tom Layborn 

5/2 - Shirley Leckman 

5/4 - Gary Sheneman 

5/5 - Sue Layborn 

5/6 - Steve Gano 

5/8 - Nancy Morton 

5/10 - Linda Barrett 

5/11 - Marcia Ellingson 

5/12 - Ron Zylstra 

5/15 - Ron Bell 

5/18 - Paul Devlin 

5/20 - Jack McBrady 

5/23 - Todd Smith 

5/29 - Shellee Fetzer 

5/29 - Bob Quick 

5/31 - Bill Bagley 

5/31 - Bradley Byrd 



P U G E T  S O U N D  
Y A C H T  C L U B 

www.pugetsoundyc.org 

206.634.3733 

> Commodore:        
Bill Dils 
(206.605.3457) 

> Vice Commodore:      
Peggy Allen 
(425.643.2375) 

> Rear Commodore: 
David Morton 
(206.226.2233) 

> Fleet Captain:    
Michael Thompson 
(206.948.5323) 

> Secretary:        
Nancy Morton 
(206.226.0974) 

> Treasurer:      
Sharon Moore 
(425.246.6771) 

> Dockmaster:         
Pat Hansen 
(206.595.6351) 

> Facilities Manager: 
Mike Thompson 
(206.948.5323) 

> Facilities Rental:  
Pat Hansen 
(206.595.6351) 

> Membership Chairs: 
Judy Quick &     
Trina Holm 
(425.466.7906) 

> Sunshine Reporter: 
Cindy Josephson 
(425.765.0379) 

> Galley Chair:     
Linda Eagan 
(206.271.3373) 

> Website Managers: 
David Morton &  
Bob Quick &         
Kal Harris 
(206.226.2233) 

> Sound Waves Editor: 
Susie Barrett 
(425.338.2291)  

Page 2 May 2011 

Hard to believe that May 

and opening day of the 

boating season is already 

upon us. April saw a very 

fun and successful GAFIA on 

the High Seas. I want to 

publicly thank Trina Holm 

for all of her assistance in 

helping me get this off the 

ground. It was an ambitious 

goal as we set out to do 

something different for 

GAFIA this year. 

In the end, we had a total of 

23 participants who joined 

the cruise from San Diego to 

Vancouver. Several others 

said they really wanted to 

go, but were unable to at-

tend do to work, timing, 

etc.  By all the feedback 

from those who were able to 

attend, we had a great time! 

From the VIP reception by 

an officer in the Crowõs Nest 

to wonderful food to late 

night karaoke and dancing, 

it was a trip to remember. 

Congratulations to Kevin 

Haistings for winning our on-

board Farkle tournament. 

For his efforts, he took 

home a miniature version of 

the cruise ship including a 

working horn and blinking 

navigation lights. Special 

thanks to Rich Tremaglio for 

officiating this tourney. 

Introducing Dock Fridays 

This summer we are adding 

a new social to the PSYC 

calendar called Dock Fri-

days. Dock Fridays takes 

place the first Friday of 

every month on the PSYC 

docks.  It is an informal get 

together for members to 

gather and socialize. This is 

a BYOB and bring some 

food to share event. We can 

fire up the grills and gener-

ally enjoy the weather, dock 

and company. We plan to 

hold Doc Fridays throughout 

the summer and then evalu-

ate whether and how to con-

tinue. 

Share the Know How 

Collectively, our members 

know more about boating, 

safety, electronics and cruis-

ing the NW than you are 

likely to find anywhere. 

When I need an answer to a 

boating question, I often 

turn to someone on my per-

sonal PSYC expert list. Iõm 

sure many of you have your 

expert list as well. Over the 

  past few months, Iõve had 

conversations with several 

members about how we can 

share some of our collective 

knowledge and make this 

valuable resource more 

available and visible to our 

members. There are several 

ideas that are being floated 

around, including hosting 

some themed seminars 

around particular topics to 

an electronic mailing list or 

bulletin board where mem-

bers can post questions and 

answers. Larry OõKeffe has 

offered to help explore 

some of these options and 

we have started a question-

naire to get some ideas and 

thoughts from the member-

ship. In the mean time, if 

you have an idea youõd like 

to share or would like to 

participate in a seminar, 

mailing list, etc, please let 

me know at salty-

dog@mortonmanor.com. 

Donõt forget to join the con-

versation on the PSYC Face-

book page. It is a great 

place to talk about boating 

or anything else of interest 

to our members. Be sure to 

like us at 

www.facebook.com/

pugetsoundcyc.org. 

ē 

Rear Commodoreôs Report - David Morton  

Please Give a Warm PSYC Welcome to Our   

Newest Members  

Name 

Induction 

date Boat Name Model 

Size ð Length/

Beam Moorage 

David Lilly 4/20/11  Water Lilly Beneteau 47/14  Shilshole Bay Marina 

Dawn Lilly 4/20/11  Water Lilly Beneteau 47/14  Shilshole Bay Marina 

mailto:saltydog@mortonmanor.com
mailto:saltydog@mortonmanor.com
http://www.facebook.com/pugetsoundcyc.org
http://www.facebook.com/pugetsoundcyc.org
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2 0 1 1  C R U I S E  
C A L E N D A R 

> 2/18                      

Ice Breaker/

Kirkland  

> 3/19                 

Poker Run/        

Lake Union 

> 4/8 - 4/10           

Hat Island Cruise/ 

Hat Island 

> 5/13 - 5/15      

Viking Fest Cruise 

(anchor-out)/ 

Poulsbo 

> 5/27 - 5/30      

Memorial Day 

Cruise/              

Tacoma 

> 6/24 - 6/26         

Port Ludlow 

> 7/22 - 7/24      

Vacation Connec-

tion/                     

Port Townsend 

> 8/19 - 8/21      

Burger Party/     

Andrews Bay 

> 9/2 - 9/5           

Labor Day Cruise/ 

Bremerton 

> 9/9 - 9/11        

Fishing Derby/     

Hat Island 

> 9/24                   

Husky Cruise/     

Lake Union 

> 10/21 - 10/23   

Pool & Dart       

Tournament/ 

Poulsbo 

> 12/4                   

Special Peoples 

Cruise/               

Lake Union 

 Fleet Captain Report -  Mike Thompson  
O 

The weekend after the 

wagon wheel cruise is the 

Memorial Day cruise to Ta-

coma with Bob and Judy 

Quick. We have not had a 

south sound cruise for a 

couple of years so letõs sup-

port them and if you want to 

go please contact the 

Quicks. With so many things 

right in that area, there's 

something to do for every-

one's interests. Even if you 

don't want to take your boat 

there, you can easily drive 

your car and make a day of 

ité something to think 

about. 

 

The last thing for me this 

month is the Port Townsend 

Cruise in July. We need to 

get the dock assignments 

out by the first week in June 

so if you plan on going 

please e-mail me and I will 

put you on the list. 

 

I know there's a lot of infor-

mation this month but that's 

what makes our club so 

great!  

As we all know, the weather 

hasn't been the best for 

boating but we still go out 

and enjoy the great Puget 

Sound that we all live in. 

  

Last month was the Poker 

Run that Chris Kullmann put 

on, boy was it fun! I think 

that Chris has an in with the 

weather gods because the 

weather was great for the 

middle of March. We had 

about 25 people on the run 

with Kevin and Kim Haist-

ings, the Moores, and Garry 

and Sharon providing the 

picket boats. I was a stop 

for the Poker Run but I did 

not take my boat out. This 

year we had an awe-

some tiki bar at the end of 

our dock and the weather 

was great for opening of the 

bar for the year!  Linda 

Eagen and Kevin Hast-

ings put out a great dinner 

for our return. Thanks to all 

that helped out. In case 

youõre wondering who won 

this year? It was Kevin. 

 

The Hat Island cruise was 

great. They had 12 boats 

that braved the weather to 

go and play golf. Some of 

the group that didn't play 

golf chose to play with some 

play-dough instead and 

made statues of our own 

Commodore. Boy, we sure 

have some creative folks in 

our club! On Friday the 

weather was great go-

ing over but leaving on Sun-

day I heard was hard to do 

due to the currant and the 

winds wreaking havoc!  

Letõs thank our cruise cap-

tains Jerry and Colleen, Bob 

and Cindy, and David and 

Carol Cass. 

 

Don't forget the Poulsbo 

Wagon Wheel is coming up 

in a couple of weeks. If you 

are planning to go and have 

not yet signed up please 

contact Tim Dies or David 

Morton. So far I heard that 

20 boats and 48 people are 

going, so letõs get some 

more and have a real party! 

 

1/22 @ 9:30am  Boat Show Brunch 7/4 4th of July on the Dock 

1/29 @ 5:00pm Wine Social &    Potluck 7/9 Family Social at Mission Beach 

2/12 @ 5:00pm Lobster Feed TBD Live Music Social 

2/27 @ 2:30pm   New Member Open House 10/7 - 10/9 PSYC Wine Tour 

4/20 - 4/24 GAFIA on the Open Seas Cruise 11/5 /ƻƳƳƻŘƻǊŜΩǎ .ŀƭƭ 

5/6 Pre-Opening Day Social 11/20 Whirly Ball 

5/7 Opening Day 11/29 2012 Cruise & Social Planning Meeting 

TBD Summer Social 12/14 Annual Awards  Dinner 

2 0 1 1  S O C I A L  C A L E N D A R 
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Reclaiming our Sea  

OPENING DAY 2011 

 

òGRILLIN ON THE BARBIEó 
Soft Drinks  

Friday Evening  
5:00 P 

$5 per person  

PSYCõs OPENING DAY DIRECTORS  -  Please contact those with email/phone numbers  below for reservations:  
 

Past Commodoreõs Breakfast  Gary Sheneman, President garyshen1@msn.com  425-802-2322 or & 
Master of Ceremonies Flag Raising         425-885-3728 
   
 
Social/Dinner/Dance   Pat Hansen  pathansen@earthlink.net   206-595-6351 
    Kevin & Joyce Carlson joysea@comcast.net  206-551-6190 
    Bill Traver    
      
  
Committee Co-chairs  Pat Hansen  pathansen@earthlink.net   206-595-6351 
    Joyce Carlson  joysea@comcast.net  206-551-6190 
Opening Day Dock Master  Kevin Carlson  uffdakev@comcast.net    206-841-0783 

In honor and recognition of the First People who lived in and around our waters, the Opening Day theme 
this year is òSalish Sea Treasures.ó  You are cordially invited to paddle back in time to the PSYC clubhouse 
on North Lake Union, for a few hours, a day, or the whole weekend!  Help us celebrate our regionõs heri-
tage and our love of the Sea.  If you are arriving by boat make sure to contact Opening Day Dock Master 
Kevin Carlson in advance, by email or phone, to get a reservation on the dock as it will be crowded.     See 
you on Opening Day on the Salish Sea.    

 

PAST COMMODOREõS BREAKFAST 
Saturday Morning  

8 A Coffee Served  
8:30 -9:30 Breakfast Served  

$7 per person  
 
 

 

 

FLAG RAISING CEREMONY  
Gary Sheneman 
Saturdayñ10 A 

 

 

SOCIALñDINNERñDANCE 
Saturday Evening  

6:00 P 
 

$20 per person  
 

Music byñDJ òSimonó 
 

 

BOAT PARADEñNoonñSaturday 
 

QUEEN CITY YC BREAKFASTñSunday 

PSYC is entering a Decorated  
Float Boat this Year !!   

 

Come See our Float at the Club or in the Parade  
PSYC has not entered a Float Boat since the 1994 !  



Page 5 May 2011 


